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Excellent accommodation for two/
three hens, complete with bedroom
and nest box. Also flexible self
supporting netting for creating large
exercise space.

Buyer to collect. Bargain at £40

Contact Wendy Mumford for
viewing and more details.

01473 312123 or 07969899237

o

FOR SALE
Lakeland Bread Maker
In excellent working order.
£10
Phone 07999537995

Don't forget to recycle your Christmas
trees after Christmas

There are council collection points at
By Pass Nurseries, Capel, and Village
Hall Car Park at Stratford.

No charge for non-commercial ads placed for one month

only, space permitting. Email quarteteditor@hotmail.co.uk
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December
4 HSM Lunch Club
5 HSM Green Gym

24 Higham - Crib Service
25 Christmas - | hope.
2021

January

12 Raydon Parish Council
Meeting

February

9 Raydon Parish Council
Meeting

March

9 Raydon Parish Council
Meeting

April

13 Raydon Annual Parish
Meeting

May

11 Raydon Parish Council
Annual General Meeting

Quartet Diary

June

15 Raydon Parish Council
Meeting

July

13 Raydon Parish Council
Meeting

September

14 Raydon Parish Council
Meeting

October

12 Raydon Parish Council
Meeting

November

9 Raydon Parish Council
Meeting




Editors Corner
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Stratford St Mary
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Well, some things don’t change - may we
be the among the first to wish you a Happy
Chrstmas! Not entirely sure what
Christmas is going to be like this year, and
it may be that we have to be a little more
creative than usual in order to achieve a
Happy Christmas, but we wish you it all the
same.

Gone are the Christmas fayres, concerts
and events, that you usually find filling the
pages of the magazine in December, but
you can still get your christmas tree from
Raydon ( see page 28), get to a Crib
Service in Higham (see page 13) and enjoy
a good read of quite a few varied articles in
the Quartet. Our stalwart writers have
really worked hard this month, with too
many articles to mention amongst the
pages. A big thank you to everyone who
has contributed and we hope you readers
find something to enjoy!

Don’t forget, the deadline for articles for the
January edition in 19" December - when
you usually have your mind focussed on
other things, so email us early to avoid
disappointment!

So whatever this most extraordinary of
seasons delivers, we trust you will all find a
way of enjoying at least some of it!

Happy reading

Anne and Jane

Articles for the Quartet are included if we
have room, and if, in the opinion of the
editors, they are of general interest to our
readers. Please remember all articles will
be subject to editing. We prefer you to
contact us via email where possible.

Copy deadline for next edition:
19t December 2020

Contact details: Email:
quarteteditor@hotmail.co.uk

Editors:
Anne Priestley; 1 Corpus Christi
Cottages, Holton St Mary. CO7 6NN

Jane Lelliott ; 5 Swan Meadow, Stratford
St Mary. CO7 6JQ

Distribution: Dave Leach
07930390517

Invoicing: Jenny Leach
quartet.advertising@gmail.com

SSM 100 Club Winners

November

162 F. Gordon-Clarke £40
104 S. Gotelee £10
44 S. Ranson £5
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The Village Emergency
Telephone

The Stratford St Mary Village Emergency
Telephone System (VETS) is now up and
running.

If you are with a person who you suspect
has had a cardiac arrest, immediately call
999 as normal. An ambulance will be
dispatched as soon as possible, however
due to the location of Stratford St Mary, this
may take a while.

You will probably be alone with the patient
and cannot leave them to go and get the
village defibrillator, so we have a group of
10 volunteers who will respond to a
telephone call from you. All the volunteers
are on the same number and if a volunteer
is available you give them your location,
they will collect the defibrillator and come to
your location, they will then assist in CPR
and using the defibrillator until the
ambulance or medics arrive.

The number to call these volunteers is :-

01206 700919

Stratford St Mary Parish

Council Emergency Team
If an emergency does arise, please
contact one of the following team
members:

Norman Woodard
12 Swaynes 01206 323015
Norman.woodard@fatbloaters.com

Chris Griffin

Brook Farm, School Lane 01206
337363/07885 807567
chrisbrookfarm@gmail.com

Steve Kite

42 Strickmere 01206 322482
07958 515573

Bill Davies

3 Spanbies 01206 322990

billdav@hotmail.com

-

POPPY DAY APPEAL — 2020
(STRATFORD ST MARY)

The 2020 Royal British Legion Poppy
Appeal in Stratford St Mary has raised
£1,646.10 so far.

Thank you to all contributors and
generous donors in this rather unusual
year. Your generosity is much
appreciated.

David Isaac



Remembrance Sunday

For the second time this year, an Act of
Remembrance was held under very
different circumstances, alike to no other
year. In August, we held a short socially
distanced service to mark VJ day, never
expecting at the time, that we would need
to do the same for the Remembrance
Sunday service on 8th November - the
nearest Sunday to armistice day. At the
moment, all public services and acts of
worship are suspended, yet it felt vitally
important to mark the 75th anniversary of
the ending of WW2. Due to Ilate
dispensation, a very few were able to
gather in the churchyard to hear the names
of the fallen from this parish read out and
remembered in turn. Many thanks are due
to Brenda and Brian Such who rang a bell
for each of the lost servicemen. Thanks
also to Barry Davison who wrote and read
out a poem he had written specifically for
the occasion and is set out here below:

Verse
FROM A SOLDIERS NOTE BOOK
The futility of war

| am a lowly soldier in a foreign land
And finding it hard to understand

Why the man in my sights has to die

He looks at me with disbelief

As | squeeze the trigger | share his grief

The recoil from my rifle

Smacks it butt into my shoulder

And in that instance

My heart once warm grows colder & colder

The adrenaline was rushing

It was him or me

| could have let him live

| could have set him free

But in that instance in the blink of an eye
What made me choose that he should die

Was he like me, With a wife and child
With a family he loved and all the while

Longing to be home from this tragic war
Longing to live as he did once did before

What | did to him would he have done to me
Would he have panicked so he could be free
From persecution and tyranny

That is the tale that was sold to him when they
sent him to fight

Then he would have to live with the nightmare
dreams, With the visions of hell for eternity

Of the realisation of what he had done

He would have to wonder about the pain he
had caused

The child without a father, his mother
distraught, his wife beside herself with grief
And his father who had fought

In a previous war and lived with the pain and
tried to block out the memories

Of the man he had shot without knowing his
name

But always they remain .

They will never go away

| can not go back how | wish | could
Others will justify what | did

Others will say we are proud of you son
But in my cold heart | feel a shame

That will rise and fall in differing degrees.
For ever

How many generals suffer from that thing called
PTSD

How many colonels have thought about me

To that wooden cross at Calvary

| pray every night and beg for forgiveness

But the Lee Enfield rifle the point 303

Will go on killing in spite of me

It will kill more and more and more and more
and more

So | pray to you Jesus, bring an end to this war.

Barry Davison

NB - this poem is the second part of a trilogy by
Barry and follows on from his poem written for
last year, entitled Somme. Next year's Act of
Remembrance will see the completion of this
project.

Sandy Ranson, Stratford St Mary PCC.

In the bleak midwinter, frosty
wind may blow

What can we expect weatherwise for
December? We have experienced one of
the mildest November’s on record so is it
likely that December will follow the same
trend?

December is the darkest month of the year
with sunrise at around 8.00am and sunset
at 3.50pm at the winter solstice. Even at
midday, 12 noon, the sun is only about
17degrees above the horizon at latitude 52
degrees north of the equator. On a still
sunny day, there is still a little bit of warmth
to be felt

The weather can change quite dramatically
from warmth to cold. December 2009
produced a cold spell with some snow and
December 2010 was one of the coldest on
record with considerable falls of snow
causing much disruption, the average
temperature for the month was 0 degrees
Celsius! The end of December 1996 was
cold, December 1981 was severe as was
December 1950. One of the most
remarkable cold spells started on
December 1962 with a sudden change of
wind direction from SW to NE on
Christmas Eve. Christmas Eve and
Christmas Day were bitterly cold with a
piercing NE wind with the temperature
hovering around freezing point but snow
didn’t arrive at Stratford until Boxing Day.
This heralded one of the coldest winters on
record in the last 250 years and severe
cold conditions continued until the start of
March. The heron population was
decimated due to frozen lakes and river
estuaries and less hardy shrubs, trees and
plants perished. It was the plant nurseries
worst nightmare.

The chances of extreme conditions this
December are small but the month could
be colder than the previous two or three.

If a ridge of high pressure develops with a
cold light NW wind, a particular day could

be sunny and cloud less after an early frost
which could linger all day in the shade and
return quickly an hour or so before dusk. If
the ridge doesn’t stagnate, the wind the
next day could back to the SW with
resulting misty and damp conditions and
the temperature gradually rising. A typical
weather situation in changeable conditions

So we hold our breath see what is in store

Robin Jackson

Blue Christmas Service

A Blue Christmas Service is a quiet and
reflective service for those for whom
Christmas 2020 is not going to be a happy
and joyous time. This year has been a
challenge for everyone, with many grieving
for friends and family members who have
died due to COVID-19. The pandemic has
also resulted in many people losing jobs
with resulting financial difficulties. Anxiety,
fear for the future and depression have
affected many people. All of us have
experienced loss of physical contact with
family and friends.

Mothers’ Union members in Suffolk have
recorded their ‘Blue Christmas Service’ so
that it might be shared with those who
would otherwise not be able or feel safe to
come to church this Christmas.The service
can be viewed from their website,
www.musuffolk.org.uk from 5pm, Monday
21t December, which when the longest
night of the year begins. The service will
remain on the website until December 31




Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year

Donations have been made to Stratford St Mary Church in lieu of Christmas Cards

Raydon

Fair Trade coffee
morning

AT
ool ,:III Our Fair trade coffee
b morning this month was,
i I'm afraid, rather a wash

out! The previous few
days were cold, very

windy and with heavy showers as well,
which continued through November 3rd.
We tried to be brave but sadly not brave
enough to cope with the conditions.
Annoyingly the following few days were
very bright and sunny, that's called
somebodies law isn't it?

Our next Fair Trade coffee morning should
have been on December 1st, but again that
"Somebodies" law has put a stop to that
with the latest lockdown not being lifted until
December 2nd.

We're hoping to hold an informal get
together with coffee and Christmas goodies
sometime during the month, when the
weather looks a bit more promising. If it's
after December 14th then our new rector
should be here, so we could extend an
invitation to her.

Thanks to everyone, who throughout the
year, have supported us, stand by your
phones to get news of when the December
event might take place.

Looking forward to catching up again
Wendy Mumford

01473 312123

Raydon Church Stall.

A huge thank you to everyone who
continues to donate goods and make
purchases from our Church fundraising
stall. We appreciate it very much.

Just a little reminder of the goods that we
welcome:

Books, jigsaws, bric a brac, toys, pots and
pans, kitchenware, garden equipment/
tools, plants, and fruit/vegetables. All in
good saleable order please.

Sorry, but we are unable to accept:

Electrical items, clothes, shoes, bedding/
fabric items, large pictures/canvases,
video/audio tapes, broken or damaged
items.

Wendy and Daphne (who looks after the
plants) have enjoyed tending the stall for
the last 12 years and hope to continue for
many more. BUT, without your kind
donations we would have nothing to sell,
so please continue to help raise the funds
for St Mary's Church Raydon.




Raydon and District Garden Club
Al N Rd 1By

Another month passes by and the club is
now closed for our usual winter break of
December & January. By the time you
read these notes guess you will be thinking
about Christmas and wondering what you
might be able to do party wise, or will it just
be a nice turkey lunch + all the trimmings
for 1 or 2, a nice glass of wine or 2 or 3,
then dose in the armchair, and plenty of
telly. No driving to worry about, sometimes
simple can be very nice and far more
relaxing. Then on Boxing Day it's out for a
nice long walk and plenty of fresh air
(weather permitting) but just a shame the
days are short on daylight.

Christmas week generally will see me
outside in the garden looking for the first
signs of Spring, i.e. snowdrops might just
be showing their spiky leaf shoots along
with daffodils and early crocus if in
sheltered spots. There is always some job
that's needs to be dealt with even in winter
and for me one job | always try to do is
cover up the Rhubarb crowns with about
12” of straw, a few sticks on top to stop
wind blowing straw away, then just wait for
the first sticks ready to eat in February as
they grow through the straw. If it's a hard
winter extra straw has to be added to stop
the new leaves being frosted and could
delay picking to March. Of course | feed
the Rhubarb with a good helping of
homemade compost in the autumn making
sure the crowns are left exposed il
Christmas time, also make sure the soil is
sloping away from the centre to allow rain
water to seep away. It does not like to be
water logged. | always like to get the
veggie garden with compost (homemade
of course) + last year’s leaf mould added
(it's free if collected each autumn) and |
reckon combined it saves me at least
buying £25.00 worth from the garden
centre, to dig in, left over winter when
hopefully some frosts will help break down

10

the clay into a fine tilth so in the spring time
it will be ready to plant once again with a
little help from my hand cultivator and rake.
If it dries out too early in the spring (as it did
this year) it gets very cobbly so
germination is much harder.

Next month | check to see which new
seeds | need to purchase so enjoy looking
through seed catalogues to plan for the
coming new season. Seed potatoes | tend
to leave until February to purchase, then
lay out in egg box / trays to allow them to
shoot before planting.

So as promised here is update on village
hall:- Current situation is hall sold subject
to contract and in hands of solicitors.
Provided no problems it should be empty in
the early new year. This means that when
your garden club can start up once again
(and we are raring to go) we will be holding
meetings in the KGF playing field pavilion.
A new Spring, a new Home, and a new
start. Further information as it becomes
available will be in future copies of the
Quartet. Your committee will be holding a
proper meeting as soon as we are allowed
to safely to discuss many items and plans
for next year which will be our 41st year,
here's hoping it will run more successfully
than the one just gone. Looking forward
and ever hopeful to a possible Spring

aoth Year
= 1:"1 =
o
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Show which may of course be our first
meeting together, only time will tell. At least
if it's the case then the lighter months and
all the lovely spring flowers will be all
around for you to enjoy once again. The
birds will be singing and who knows
perhaps we will all be singing, it does you
good, and lifts the soul, and we can look
forward once again to another successful
gardening year.

On behalf of your garden club committee
we wish all members and any prospective
new members a Happy Christmas, and a
Healthy, & Peaceful New Year. Geoff
Horrex, 310422 / 07810086143

——

RAYDON PARISH COUNCIL

SCHEDULE OF MEETINGS 2021

(all at 7.30pm via ZOOM until further
notice)

Tuesday 12 January

Tuesday 9 February

Tuesday 9 March

Tuesday 13 April (Annual Parish Meeting)
Tuesday 11 May (AGM)

Tuesday 15 June

Tuesday 13 July

Tuesday 14 September

Tuesday 12 October

Tuesday 9 November

NB: if you would like to see copies of the
minutes of any Raydon Parish Council
meetings, please contact

Jane Cryer, Clerk to Raydon Parish
Council, 01473 824287 / 07920 713940,
raydonpc@gmail.com
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Your Raydon Parish
Councillors

Sue Newton (Chair)
07587 243678

Keith Lovering
07939 075143

Howard (Jim) Lowe
01473 313094

Amanda Pyall (Vice Chair)
01473 310050

Sigi Steer
07591 875267

Jayne Tann
01473 828283

Faith Backhouse
07999 018049

Stephen Coe
07947211802

Trevor Sayer
07747 610317

Jane Cryer - Clerk
Sunnyside Cottage, Overbury Hall Road
Lower Layham IP7 5NA
01473 824287/07920 713940

raydonpc@gmail.com




The Raydon Pavilion has now re-opened
with COVID secure measures in place.
Anyone wishing to hire the building should
contact Clive Duddridge on 01473 310162.

To comply with current government
guidelines, the bar will now open at 8pm
and close promptly at 10pm. A good
selection of beers, wines and spirits are
available at considerably less than pub
prices.

Membership is open to all residents of the
village (over 18s only) and anyone wishing
to join is welcome to come along to enjoy a
socially distanced drink and chat.

The ‘lockdown’ would seem to be likely to
continue for several more months so
please be assured that the The Phone
Tree is still active.

So if you have any need of help —
shopping, prescriptions, or just a phone
call - do not hesitate to call either

Simon Tennent 01473 310320 or Geoff
Horrex 07810086143 and we will find
someone available to provide assistance.
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Vera Gostling and family would like
to thank everyone who sent their
condolences and support with the
recent passing of David. Having
made their home in Raydon for the
past 51 years, David had been
involved  with  several Vvillage
projects. Raydon/Wenham and
Holton Youth Club, one of the
founding members of the Gardening
Club and running Cycling
Proficiency courses and tests for
children of Raydon CP school. One
of the previous pupils recently wrote
recounting the time she rode over
David’'s foot during a lesson. But
remember how she still passed and
has the certificate at home.

Whether in his work or personal life
he was well respected, with his
fabulous sense of humor he always
had a story or joke to tell and will be
sadly missed by all those who knew
him.

Higham

Sl ®

(We would like to thank all those who )

have sent cards and good wishes in
the last few weeks. A two week stay in
hospital and a two week recovery
period was made lighter by all the kind
thoughts and prayers. Ongoing
treatment is now being put in place for
Margaret.

From Margaret and Peter Snelling.

\- J

Crib Service

24th December, 3.30pm,
Higham

Along with everything else, this year’s Crib
Service will be a little different.

Please meet on the village green at
3.30pm with torches and wellies.

We will process in a socially distanced
and safe manner to the Church where the
Christmas story will be told.

Children (and adults!) are encouraged to
come dressed as a character from the
Nativity.

We look forward to welcoming you and
the light of Christ into the world.

A Walk Around Higham:
1950's - 1960's

Following on from last months notes | will
now take you on a circular walk around
Higham remembering some of the names
and families who used to live there.

| left Higham when | got married in 1968.
Forgive me if | haven't remembered
everybody or every house but we are
talking 60 to 70 years ago.

I will start off from what was my home
called Bridge House by the river Brett.
Going down the road to the bridge a few
hundred yards it used to be the boundary
between East and West Suffolk but now a
days its all called South Suffolk. The
tarmac changed to a different colour
exactly mid bridge and in those days many
cars seemed to come to grief and hit the
bridge walls especially if travelling from
Stoke by Nayland direction and more so
after they straightened out the road. The
original old road can still be seen amongst
the trees if you know where to look. The
bridge was a hump backed bridge in those
days and a sharp bend so visibility not
good and any speeding car could come to
grief.

Now just over the river and on your LH side
used to be 2 farm cottages (now a lovely
house called “The Baubles” lived in by the
Watkins family until recently) and
belonging to Wasses farm (part of Giffords
Hall estates) a bit further down the road by
junction to the Marsh Road. Mr Manders
used to be the stock man but later moved
to the farm. His two daughters Judy &



Brenda went to Stratford school along with
me. | spent many hours helping him round
up the beef herd on the marsh and bringing
them to the farm yards especially in winter
when marsh was flooded (most winters).

So onwards opposite the Wasses farm
entrance down the Marsh road passed first
set of cottages then take first RH turn down
dirt track, but if you carried straight on you
come to Tea Pot cottage (lovely blue bell
wood close by) and you could also walk to
Shelley if desired coming out by church.
However taking a right turn down track to
what was known as Hilderbrands / water
mill (not a public footpath now a days, you
could walk past and up a very rough hill
track passing a bungalow known as Cherry
Tree Cottage, lived in by family called
Browns. This area was overgrown by large
trees making it like walking through a
tunnel especially in winter afternoons when
getting dark and lots of ferns in the damp
soil but eventually coming out into the day
light opposite entrance to Dewlands and
Higham Race Course. Straight on you
could walk to Sandpits lane but we are
turning right back to village centre. Going
passed Spindle Hill on your right you then
pass a bungalow on your left called
Marney Lodge where Mr & Mrs Wheeler &
their two daughters lived.Just past this on
your left is the grove/drive way to Valley
Farm, then home of a Mr Douglas Doyle
Jones, then on same side you pass a
cottage lived in by Dr Ball and almost
attached Hill House which belonged to
Lady Rolls.

Lovely large gardens and views of Brett
vale from here and you were able to see
back of Bridge House and river but guess
view probably changed now. Further down
the hill on RH side tucked behind a large
hedge and also in a sunken garden you
see Tea Caddy Cottage which used to
have a cellar underneath which if |
remember had 5 steps up to the garden
level and all garden tools including lawn
mower had to be carried up (I know as |
used to do the gardening for several years
to earn pocket money). Next down the hill
on RH side was Little Grange lived in by Mr
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& Mrs Goodchild before reaching main
street with the Kings Arms Pub on your left
run by Mr & Mrs Harold Partridge. Now we
turn left and cottages on left lived in by a Mr
Howard (Howards cottage) and a Mr
Scofield. Further along a Mrs Howes and
even further you eventually come to
Higham Lodge home at one time to
Brigadier Gurney. In the house up the top
of driveway on RH side was a cottage
home to Mr & Mrs Francis. Back down on
road turning back towards village centre
again you had Masons Farm, that’s all
gone and a very large house has been
built. Then down further on LH side used
to be a small cottage lived in by a Mrs
Cone. This was demolished and replaced
by a house called Pear Tree house lived in
by Mrs Evelin Woods and her sister. They
moved to Clovers Mill Dedham when it was
converted to housing.

Almost back to the pub also on left a
bungalow called the Lodge ? lived in by Mr
& Mrs Mathews who owned a small
nursery in Stratford growing tomatoes and
gladiolus as well as other plants, this has
now all gone and a small housing
development called Mathews Close has
taken over. Then just round the corner you
come to what was Higham Post Office and
sweet shop (built in 1650°s so fairly old)
run by Miss Borley a lovely lady and my
sister Jane & | used to get our weekly
sweet ration Yes (sweet ration) remember
old money 1 penny used to purchase
enough aniseed balls or lemon sherbets.
Then to the Green here you see that lovely
Copper Beech tree planted in 1953 by Mr
Easy to commemorate HRH Princess
Elizabeth becoming Queen of England.
Also facing the triangle green you have a
very imposing house called Higham Place
and opposite The White House, home of
Mrs Howes. On the third side Mr Furniss
lived.

A good place to rest awhile but a way to go
so will continue in January quartet to finish
my memories walk back down by the river

Brett. Geoff Horrex.

Holton St Mary

The First Friday Lunch Club

As | type this in the middle of the second
period of lockdown, we do not yet know if
we can resume FFOTMLC lunches in
December. Ever hopeful, Sally has a list of
people (most of the November list) who
want to come if we are able to go ahead. At
this stage our hope is for a platter of food
on each table, to emulate last year's buffet.
No more than four to a table so we can sit
up without compromising anybody's safety
and once again it will be table service so we
are not getting too close to each other. The
Village Hall Committee have changed the
fire door and entrance lobby door so entry
through the front door (exit at the side).

Assuming Government guidelines relax to
permit us to resume, we may have to move
it to the second Friday or even later (11th
December or even 18th) to give us time to
get organised (for example, there is no food
order service running at the local
supermarkets at the moment). Geoff has
promised to make his sausage rolls again
and we will have roasted potato-chips,
cocktail sausages, chicken bits, bread,
cheese, fruit and salad and some sort of
desserts with mince pies - somewhat
emulating the "Barefoot Contessa" on Food
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Network it will be buy some, make some
and "it's going to be fabulous".

If you want to come and have not already
confirmed please contact Sally or Frances
by email or phone, so we can make sure
we keep you updated Sally via
salthurlow@gmail.com 01473 312080
Frances is
familytorrington@btinternet.com or 01473
312046

Holton St Mary Social Club

Well at least we opened for one week , it
was good to see so many faces. Hopefully
we will open again before the next Quartet
is sent out . We will let you know via the
Village Facebook group and the normal
village gossip line.

| would like to take this opportunity to
thank everybody associated with the club
for their support and help. Looking
forward to seeing everyone more
frequently in the future.

Wishing all a very Merry Christmas and a
much brighter New Year

Bob Holmes

Bobholmes55@icloud.com
Mobile 07966266293
Home 01473 310584



Christmas Greetings 2020

Jean

Claire
Pam & Tudor
Geoff and Sally
David and Sheila Morgans
Sally & Peter Longmate and Archie
Brian and Trena ~ Jacqueline Unwin
Paul, Frances, Dom, Martha and Lydia
Chris and Marjorie ~ Erik, Naomi & Coco
Oliver and Antonia ~ Richard and Jeanette
John, Paula and Seb  ~  Chris, Bid and Archie

Anne and Bill Priestley ~ Eileen & Peter Starling

Liz, Chris & Maddie Sims  ~ Keith, Karen, Tazmin and [sobel

Merry Christmas
and a
Happy
New Year
ta all our
friends

Donations have been made to Holton St Mary Church
in lieu of Christmas cards
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Holton St Mary Millennium
Green Century Club

Winners are:

October: £30 No 73 Brian & Joan Keen,
£15 No 106 Dot Steeds, £10 No 86 Les
Norman, £5 each No 63 Marjorie Haste
and No 103 Dave & Jackie Gregson.

November: £30 No 49 Robin Hood, £15
No 28 Gerald Godden, £10 No 60 Rosina
Mann, £5 each No 83 John Partridge and
No 41 Grahame Wade.

December: £30 No 91 Peter Starling, £15
No 74 Peter Burgess, £10 No 24 lan
Pearce, £5 each No 113 Kevin Last and
No 86 Les Norman.

Thank you all for your support this year.
Subscriptions (£12) will be due again in
the New Year and we are encouraging
payment by bank transfer. Further details
will be available in January.

Marjorie Haste, Secretary

Dendd

COVID ‘One Liners’

Back in May | asked for ‘Covid 19 One
Liners’ and | received a variety of
interesting comments. The current set of
restrictions is different and | would be
interested in your thoughts and comments
now. All one liners will be recorded
anonymously.

Please send your comments to
marjorie.haste01@pbtinternet.com or
phone 01473 311615.

Marjorie Haste, Village History Recorder

Green Gym Group

The Green Gym Group will meet in
Church Square at 10.30 on Saturday, 5th
December. Details of the work we will be
doing will be posted on the Village
Facebook page earlier in the week.
Home-made mince pies will be provided
to celebrate our labours of 2020.
Everyone is welcome...

Richard Appleton

——

SESAW CHRISTMAS APPEAL

This year, for the first time ever, we are
making a Christmas Appeal. Unfortunately
COVID-19 has severely curtailed our
fundraising efforts but a regular monthly
payment for as little as £2 (more if you
wish) will help us so much at the moment.

If you would like to give someone a present
that will help a needy animal throughout
the year, please make cheques or BACS
payable to Suffolk & Essex Small Animal
Welfare at NatWest Bank, Account No.
52717321, Sort  Code 60-21-30.
Alternatively, go to our sponsorship on our
website at: https://www.sesaw.co.uk/wp-
content/uploads/2018/04/sponsorship-
form_2018.pdf or phone for a form.

Thank you to all supporters, past, present
and future.

Suffolk & Essex Small Animal Welfare,
Reg.Charity No0.1124029. Stoke Road,
Leavenheath, CO6 4PP. 01787 210888
www.sesaw.co.uk info@sesaw.co.uk



Stour Valley

UBA

Learn, laugh, live

News

Knocked back by Covid we are now
rebuilding as quickly as is safely possible.
The majority of our activity groups,
including walking, ten pin bowling, fitness,
canoeing and kayaking, are back up and
running.

Other groups, from philosophy, to book
club and languages, continue to operate
using Zoom. Our gardening group has a
number of visits planned, including a week
away to Harrogate.

Membership

We are always open to new members. Our
fee for 2020/21 is just £8. To find out more,
visit our website to see how we work and
get the latest updates:
stourvalleyu3a.org.uk or contact Graham
Manuel (chair) gandamanuel@gmail.com
or Sue Basted (secretary)
susanbasted10@gmail.com

About us

Stour Valley U3A is one of more than
1,000 U3A groups in the UK. We have just
over 400 members based in the Essex/
Suffolk border encompassing areas
including Manningtree, Dedham, East
Bergholt and Shotley.

We work with neighbouring branches in
Hadleigh, Harwich and Colchester which
provides a wider range of social and
learning opportunities.
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The Third Age Trust looks after all USAs
nationally bringing together people in their
“third age” to develop their interests and
continue learning in a friendly and informal
environment. Third age is a time after you
have finished working full-time and have
time to pursue interests or just try
something new.

——

Holy Family Roman Catholic
Church

Ipswich Road, Brantham CO11 1TB  Parish
Priest: Fr. Paul Vincent OCD  Assistant
Priest: Fr Bineesh Elenjikkal OCD

180 Hawthorn Drive Ipswich IP2 0QQ

TEI: 01473 684963.
www.stmarksparish.org.uk

Services planned for DECEMBER 2020

Tuesday 1 9.20am Eucharistic Adoration
10am Mass
Sunday 6 2nd SUNDAY OF ADVENT
9am Mass
Tuesday 8 THE IMMACULATE CONCEPTION
OF THE BLESSED VIRGIN MARY
9.20am Eucharistic Adoration
10am Mass
Sunday 13 3rd SUNDAY OF ADVENT
9am Mass
Tuesday 15 9.20am Eucharistic Adoration
10am  Mass
Sunday 20 4th SUNDAY OF ADVENT

9am Mass
Tuesday 22 9.20am  Eucharistic Adoration
10am Mass

For Mass times on 24th & 25th December
please read the Parish weekly newsletter or
visit the Parish website

Thursday 24 THE NATIVITY OF THE LORD
Friday 25 CHRISTMAS DAY

Sunday 27  THE HOLY FAMILY OF JESUS,

MARY & JOSEPH 9am Mass

Tuesday 29 9.20am Eucharistic Adoration
10am Mass

The weekly Newsletter, with Mass times,
is always displayed in the cabinet
alongside the Church’s front door and the
latest Parish news may be read on the
regularly updated website
www.stmarksparish.org.uk.

With the further widespread restrictions
on people’s activities announced, we
cannot be sure we will be able to attend
Church in the same way as before.
However, we hope very much that
Christmas and New Year Services will be
possible albeit with limited numbers and
the social distancing we have become
used to. Inevitably, it seems Christmas
will not be the same whether we attend
church or not. We all hope for a cure and
that some good will come about as the
world recovers.

There are three special Feasts of the
Lord in the Christmas period: the Nativity,
the Epiphany and the Baptism. In the
West we greatly emphasise the Nativity
but Eastern Christians tend to strike a
balance between all three. There would
be no celebration of the Nativity at all had
there not been the later passion, death
and resurrection of the Lord, the story of
Easter, as there would be no reason to
look back to the birth of Jesus.

The 100 Club Draw took place on Sunday
22 November at the home of the
Promoter and witnessed on FaceTime by
a member of the congregation. Three
lucky winners shared a £165 prize pot.
The Club, set up to support the life and
mission of our Parish, has grown from
strength to strength since its launch. New
Members are always very welcome and
the Annual Newsletter, that includes an
application form, can be found at the rear
of the church or please visit the Parish
website www.stmarksparish.org.uk. The
next draw takes place on Sunday 20
December.
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The popular Bring & Buy Coffee Mornings
that have taken place at Viv & Wyn’s home,
Paddock Gate, Whitehorse Road, East
Bergholt are cancelled for the foreseeable
future.

Supporting our Local Hospice

All Parishioners are asked to collect used
postage stamps, ALL YEAR, not just at
Christmas and place them in the box at the
rear of the church to help support the
outstanding work of our local Hospice.

The Sick & Homebound - Fr Bineesh
Elanjikkal is the Ipswich Hospital Catholic
Chaplain assisted by Deacon Rev Clive
Brooks (01026 396319) . Please be aware
that for reasons of patient confidentiality,
the current practice in the NHS is NOT to
inform the chaplains of any Catholics that
are admitted to hospital. So, unless you or
your relatives inform the chaplain of your
hospital stay yourselves, you will not be
visited by a priest or any other member of
the chaplaincy team. Please let Fr Paul
Vincent know of anyone who is ill at home
or housebound, so that they may receive
appropriate pastoral care. Both Fr Paul
and Fr Bineesh may be contacted at the
Priory on 01206 684963.

All are very welcome at Holy Family,
Brantham, CO11 1TB. All are very
welcome to attend Holy Family services; it
is not necessary to be a Catholic and
enquiries about the Catholic Faith are
always welcome. Please contact the
Priory, as above, or a local person whom
you know is a Catholic.




Amen: a little word that means
much

‘Amen’ is a significant little Hebrew word
(xn)) that is defined as, ‘so be it’ or ‘be
true’. A more liberal translation is ‘truly’ or
‘certainly’. It is a word that is said often,
usually automatically and probably without
much thought when ending a prayer and
during acts of worship. However, it may
also be used in a secular context in
response to a profound comment following
a sad incident or in anticipation of a
potential future event. It is often followed
by an ‘1" for emphasis, whatever the
context.

The word originally signified agreement.
When ending a prayer, ‘Amen’ implies
commitment to what was prayed as well as
the desire to see the prayer come to
fruition. In other words, to believe in what
we have prayed and that it will happen. In
a secular context, we could think about
what ‘Amen’ would mean if making a
business deal, buying or selling a house or
car or writing a will.

We could justifiably utter a collective
‘Amen!’ in our national agreement on what
was the depressing, tragic and
unequivocally physically and emotionally
exhausting trauma of 2020 or, as Her
Majesty the Queen stated at the end of
1992, an ‘annus horribilis’.

However, 2020 also witnessed wonderful
and often selfless acts of help and support,
friendship and fellowship. This was in all
areas of physical, emotional and spiritual
suffering and practiced through both
humanist and religious approaches.
Showing insight, compassion and empathy
and caring for others is important and sets
us apart from the birds and beasts of the
farm, field and forest. This should always
include strangers because even the birds
and the  Dbeasts are genetically-
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programmed to protect their families. If our
behaviour is manifest by ‘self and that only
| matter, then we are no different than the
animals. Whatever our perception of God,
we were not created, or would not wish to
act in this way but to think of others and in
2020 we had to face this challenge. When
caring for, and giving willingly and
enthusiastically and in joy, our bodies show
a healthy physiological response;
endorphins rise and our cortisol (‘stress
hormone’) level falls with consequent
benefits. Helping others may also be
contagious, an appropriate pun at this
time, as Plato wisely uttered: ‘Good actions
give strength to ourselves and inspire good
actions in others’

2021 will bring significant opportunities and
challenges for all of us, as individuals and
as a country. The most eagerly anticipated
will be an effective and safe vaccine to
control the virus or at least reduce the
frequency and severity of its short and
long-term sequelae. However, its real
value will only be realised if uptake of the
vaccine is very high and this will be as
much of a challenge as finding the vaccine.
It is unlikely that any vaccine will be
universally available until early or mid-
2021. In the meantime, and even beyond,
we must find the courage, determination
and, difficult though this sounds, the joy to
continue what we all learnt to do so well in
the past year.

Each of us will find their own way of doing
this, some with ease but many others with
difficulty, which is why we must be there for
each other and those in greater need than
ourselves. | felt that an appropriate way to
end was with the inspiring and much-loved
poem, ‘God Knows’, by Minnie Haskins. It
was used by King George VI to end his
radio broadcast in Christmas 1939 when
the country’s mood and confidence over
the future was extremely low:

‘And | said to the man who stood at the
gate of the year:

"Give me a light that | may tread safely into
the unknown."

And he replied:

"Go out into the darkness and put your
hand into the hand of God.

That shall be to you better than light and
safer than a known way."

Towards the end of his speech, King
George said: ‘With God’s help we will
prevail’.

Amen!

Richard Appleton

Constable Country Patient
Participation Group report

Flu vaccination clinics

This year we were asked to help book in
eligible patients for their flu vaccinations,
starting with the most at risk over 65s.
Individual appointments were felt to be a
much safer option for patients at present
and we were pleased to be able to help
out. Around 500 patients were vaccinated
each week and, along with those
vaccinated at pharmacies, the practice
was able to meet the target set by the NHS
of 75% or more of eligible patients being
vaccinated.

Suggestions, comments and

complaints

There are a number of ways you can get in
touch with the practice. You can write to the
practice manager, Pete Keeble at East
Bergholt surgery, Heath Road, East
Bergholt, Colchester CO7 6RT or you can
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use the “Have your say” tab on the practice
website:www.constablecountrymedicalpra
ctice.co.uk Using this tab you can send
comments to the Patient Participation
Group or to the practice. On this link you
will also find the minutes of our monthly
meetings and a list of members with our
contact details.

Alternatively you can leave feedback about
the practice using the Suffolk Healthwatch
links on the website.

If you scroll down to the very bottom of the -
page there is another link “Send us your
comments or suggestions.”

If you have a serious complaint about the
surgery you can contact NHS England by
email: england.contactus@nhs.net or in
writing to NHS England, PO Box 16738,
Redditch B97 9PT. Pharmacies -are also
covered by NHS England. i

Join us? We would like more people to
come forward to join the Patient
Participation Group. Contact us via our
email address or by phoning Kathy. We
would particularly like to encourage
working age people to join us.

Kathy Pollard (Chair) email:
constablecountryppg@gmail.com Tel:
01473 311384




SESAW News

We hope the Lockdown has ended when
you read this so that our plans are safe and
not scattered. Our indefatigable
fundraisers should be selling ‘classy gifts’
and running a Tombola at the Festive Fair
on Saturday 12th December at Bridge
Farm Barn, Monks Eleigh, IP7 T7AY.
Sharon’s Christmas face masks, including
the “Maggie’s Farm” design, will also be on
offer, quite the must-have fashion
accessory for humans! Sadly the annual
Sudbury Christmas Tree Festival in St.
Peter’s Church has been cancelled.

We are still rehoming animals by
appointment only but politely ask that
nothing is left at the Sanctuary without prior
arrangement. We have to limit intake
because everything must be quarantined
to protect volunteers and bedding, food or
sale goods left at random make this
impossible. Thank you for your unwavering
support and best wishes for a safe and
peaceful Christmas from all of us, including
Ollie (the Black) Cat and me, (Kenny the
Boss) Chihuahua.

Suffolk & Essex Small Animal Welfare,
Reg.Charity No0.1124029. Stoke Road,
Leavenheath, CO6 4PP. 01787 210888
www.sesaw.co.uk info@sesaw.co.uk
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Twas the night before Christmas, when all
through the house

Not a creature was stirring, not even a
mouse.

The stockings were hung by the chimney
with care,

In hopes that St Nicholas so soon would
be there.

But Christmas 2020 was like no other
before

and one that will surely go down in
folklore.

The reindeer wore face masks, their
hooves were all clean

And the red nose of Rudolph

Was ne’er to be seen.

And what of old Santa? That merry old
soul

He was self isolating, back at the Pole
The elves had been furloughed, despite
what they pleaded

Ironic indeed that their presence not
needed

And children worldwide think Santa’s a
miser

Cos all of their presents are hand
sanitiser

So hold on the tinsel and mute celebration
And say a short prayer for mass

vaccination

Johnny Lockdown

GP practices report big
number of '‘phone calls about

three main issues

Issued on behalf of NHS North East Essex, NHS West
Suffolk and NHS Ipswich and East Suffolk clinical
commissioning groups

GP practices are reporting a big increase
in telephone calls and emails from patients
about three main issues — when will flu
vaccinations be available for those aged
50 to 64, can | get a letter from my GP to
say I'm shielding and when will a
coronavirus vaccine be available?

And although all GP practices are open for
business and staff are ready to help during
this second lockdown they are keen to
provide clarity on these topics. By doing
so, they aim to reduce the number of
unnecessary calls and emails so staff can
focus on delivering care to those most in
need.

Dr Mark Shenton, chairman of NHS
Ipswich and East Suffolk Clinical
Commissioning Group and Professor of
Integrated Care at the University of Suffolk,
said: “The flu vaccination programme is
now well underway, with GP practices and
community pharmacies having already
administered thousands of vaccines to the
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most  vulnerable  people in  our
communities, such as those aged 65 and
over, pregnant women and those with a
long-term health condition.

“There will be a national announcement on
flu vaccinations for those aged 50 — 64
years. This is expected sometime in
November or December, depending on flu
vaccine availability. Until we know more
there is no need to contact your GP
practice.”

Dr Christopher Browning, a GP in Long
Melford and chairman of NHS West Suffolk
Clinical Commissioning Group, said:
“While during the previous lockdown the
most vulnerable people in our communities
were urged to shield themselves in order to
protect their health, this is currently not the
case. No one is being asked to shield and
instead people must follow the new
national restrictions.

“However, if you are considered clinically
extremely vulnerable and shielded before,
you are advised to follow the full advice on
the Government’s website.

“It includes advice that you should stay at
home as much as possible and are also
strongly advised to work from home. If you
cannot work from home, you should not
attend work for this period of restrictions.
You are also advised not to go to the shops
or a pharmacy, but to shop online if you
can or ask others to collect and deliver
shopping or medicines for you.

“‘New shielding letters are not available
from your GP as shielding is not being
advised nationally.”

Dr Hasan Chowhan, a GP in Colchester
and chairman of NHS North East Essex
Clinical Commissioning Group, said: ‘I
urge people not to call their GP practice
asking when a Covid-19 vaccine might be
available, as our staff don’t currently know
the answer."



L ocal Services

The Constable Country
Medical Practice

The Medical Centre,
Heath Road, East Bergholt, Colchester
CO7 6RT

Surgery opening hours

8.00am — 6.30pm Monday to Friday
Telephone 01206 298272

Fax 01206 299010

36 The Street, Capel St Mary, Ipswich
IP9 2EE

Surgery opening hours
8.00am - 6.30pm Monday to Friday

Dispensary 8.30am — 6.15pm
(closed between 1-2pm)
Telephone 01473 310203
Fax 01473 311722

Crime prevention
http://www.suffolk.police.uk/safetyadvice/
reportacrime/tellthepolice.aspx
PC 1347 Gilkes Pcso 3041 Cooper
babergheast@suffolk.pnn.police.uk
Telephone...101

il

o’
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MOBILE LIBRARY

Stratford St Mary - Route 11
The bus stops every 4 weeks on
Wednesdays

25 November, 23 December, 20 January

Black Horse - 11.05am - 11.20am

Tally Ho! Corner - 11.25am - 11.45am
Strickmere (School Lane end) - 11.50am -
12.10pm

Route 14

The bus stops every 4 weeks on
Tuesdays

1 December, 29 December, 26 January

Holton St Mary

Church Square - 9.30-9.45am
Raydon

St Mary’s Raydon - 9.50-10.30am
Lower Raydon

Sulleys Hill - 11.30 - 11.45am
Higham

The Green - 11.55am to 12.10pm

The customer service line 01473 283838
is staffed 9am to 5pm from Monday to
Friday and can handle any library
customer queries renewals and
reservations to any general library queries.
An answer phone is available outside of
operating hours and people can also email

help@suffolklibraries.co.uk

Bin collections

Week Commencing 30th November

Recycling Week

7" December

Refuse Week

14" December

Recycling Week

21st December

Refuse Week, but Friday’s collection will be on
Monday 28th

28" December

Recycling week - Mon, Tues, Weds collections
are one day later, Thursday collection is on
Saturday, and Fridays collection is the following
Monday

www.recyclenow.com to find your nearest

Waste Services 0300 1234 000 (option 4)Email: recycling@baberghmidsuffolk.gov.uk Visit
recycling banks

Power Cut? Call 105 | The New
Free Way to Report Issues

www.powercut105.com

Experiencing a power cut? No matter who
your provider is, 105 is the new number to
call to get help and advice, free of charge
on mobile and landlines. You can also call
105 with any welfare concerns related to a
power cut, or if you are worried about the
safety of over or underground electricity
cables or substations.

Support may be available free for those
with medical needs, people of pensionable
age or with children under 5.

Register on UK Power Networks website
http://www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk/
internet/en/help-and-advice/priority-
services-during-a-power-cut/
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Tell us your favourite local service -
could be a pub or restaurant or
takeaway, or other service you think
would benefit getting a
recommendation...If we agree, we’ll
print it here

| go to a super fish van in the George car
park in Hadleigh. He comes from Lowestoft
on a Tuesday from 7.45am until 12.30 and
couldn’t be fresher. He also goes to
Hollowtrees Farm on a Thursday, 8am until
12.30. His name is Paul phone number
07810251395

Simply Thai Manningtree - It was simply
delicious! Freshly cooked, and arrived
within the quoted time frame. 01206
396060. Delivers to Holton St Mary

Zaynab and Mother Indian at Capel.
Really good and highly recommend. They
don’t deliver, but it's made quickly for pick-
up.



Local Directory

OFFICE and WORKSHOP

PREMISES TO RENT

Caniral Easl Banghol wilh excilant road and rall Bnks
Viarous slzes with lalored |aasing armanperments
Carpoind offices with own tolets and kitchenatis

Ciuiod rural iocadion with planty of parking

THE GATTINETTS

- #
[ www.gattinetts.co.uk
Orring 01208 { OFE41 TE1458 o check avalabiity
ARTSCENE Mark’s Travel Service
Local Hn,:re‘l:::u;e- Franlmz Service (Dedham's Private Hire)

O saiefiegs, Fhiaise Prinfa Medie 10llon Fanea
K-Sty Fapeshy, Moonf Cutmg, Sheicheg diso
Frama 1 i wpe o e VY an Py
FOR MORE DETAILS TELEPHONE
LESLEY OM 09473 310830 |Bentiey)
MOBILE OTH00 AREEET
Email;lesley, artec onni@gmail com

Jd‘rl I
= hver 20 years eaperienas
* Rased Bomcally in Dedbam
* Local or long jourmeys
» Rrports | Seaports
* Burslness convliracls

* ool run coniracis
* Mulll Senl Vehicle

& Fix-A-Leck

Locksmiih - svalabha 24T

& 24 HOUR LOCHSMITH - I i | ST ST S MaEFy | | &g i

HighRAE sl Hefr il | SFalirigh

Woodean and UPVC doors
Ted Blanchette
07836 551032

Sl surrisaEnEl]ng dreds
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Prestige virtual assistance
Making time for you

Providing a flexible approach to personal
assistant support remotely to business
owners, directors and entrepreneurs.
Services include:

» Research Project
*General Admin
 Time Management (diary/emails)
* Social Media Posts
*Document Management
* Project Management
« Office Moves

Kate Baines
M: 07799 391343
E: info@prestigevirtualassistance.co.uk
W: www.prestigevirtualassistance.co.uk

Highly experienced KS2 teacher and
ex Deputy Headteacher offering
Maths and English
tuition.

Full DBS clearance. Based in Holton St
Mary. For further details please
contact: Trena Walker 07773652095.

There is an artist in all of us.

"Would you like to be part of a personal or
group art workshop, improve your drawing
skills, or commission an artist to paint your
pet / favourite photo at an affordable price?
Show your support by contacting
Veronica de Vera at 07939966349
e-mail vmclaindv@gmail.com.
Veronica is an oil artist and a successful
Higham Arts Festival 2019 Exhibitor"

preschool

l"'z'ﬂf olds

0 fIJI'ld'E' i ald®

d houirs for 3 & 3 yeo
15 funded ho e

wrs hor elngl.hliﬂ....

VILLAGE LOCATION WITH A WONDERFUL
GARDEN AND OUTSIDE CLASSROOM

Ol30s SETdad
adminPabcpraschociairatfard. o2 uk
www abcpreschoolitrasfend. ook
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Raydon Christmas Trees

Pick your own or chooseone pre-cut

Now
available
Open 9-5 online
FRI, SAT, SUN in November
EveryDay in Decemberuntil
Christmas Eve

Hall Farm [

Shop & Cafe Restaurant sy

fed pn the ooiskirts of Samifard 51 Mary wghin the
beoulnil Ded@am Vide . Hall Farm Shop & Cale Restosrm]
You can Chooseyour tree(TAG |T)’ atlers stunming views, worsherful Tied and gres shopping
pay for it and comebackto collect

I'he Café H-. tamrand serves Lho mosl amaziee foml . Eroen
closerto christmas

Talsiilise Feeakiy all el bosid e B e :
Lo and m l!ll itering cakes. Bookieg i dd visei

: raydonagricultural.co.uk
: christmas@raydonagricultural.co.uk
: 07515472742
: Blackstump Cottage, Woodlands Road,

Raydon, IP7 5QD

Near Raydon Railway Walk

r Fary ||"\-I||||| |'|II|1"HI"| af el stock g wsle salic e
¥ lneal amd regicsal gualiy pesdies ; as wella

of hinnewane, gdis and plans

>zms

Restanrant Open: Mon to Fri %am to Spm * Sat and Sun 10am to pm
Farm thp i_!lli-ulj: MNlon (o St 9am o Elr,rn. ! Sarm [k Kl -1:|:|n'|

—

Latsure FCirp| (oo guaty seasonea g

logs for sale.
All delivered.

Marguees and Equipmant Hire Call Rob at
* MaFgiiees erecied On Medst surlaces Stratford Hills Farm on

* Awmnings * Walkoseiys
i Seings * Wy 07979 237868
* Lighting = Furnilune \_ -/
& FI-ui:u'l'rg & Stagng
* Haatng
Summer or Winter Weddings
Anniversariss  Corporate

2lfBarn Holiday Let
don IP7 SLW

Hrochiire whoen Fedguest
WA (SR elS TR S S O Lk

(01206) 242196

Cowd Cleaned Shog: 01204 322572, shap@hallanmiheg, co.uk | Rerlaurant: 01206 323600, cale@halbarmhop. ook
Hal Formn, Seeotfoed 5F Ao Colohmeier, Baem D00 ELS | v Fol B o Com
All enquh‘iﬂ via wiww, cottages.com T Y okt i i i i
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Swift Garden Service ‘_&% -I"".:-H-.-r- Local, cost

: -5 affective florist,
DESIGN LN
PLAMNT NG AT ¢
CLEARAMCE | ] | ) Call Hannah
B AT AN I | RTATT |‘! ¢ an

1 ¥ ll .\. ,

KLL \lihl '.H.I"rflﬂl':;?é‘nllﬂ hl[ﬂ.ﬂl’”H uTm nnm?
-\“H.Tl,:;“ hlr_llz_ et Hl.-"\"\_ for nko am
. ':'-:l-q e TH |;;.|J.=-.l - "-J ,p"r DarE.

Dasign, iImplementalion and maintenance of

Garden Landscapes
‘ . Improve your gardan this yearl
- Wendy Nnﬂnan D?TSE Eﬁdﬁﬁ{l

. RHS qtmll!'md
FINEST Mambear of Thae Gardeners Guild
GARDENS

Collier & %

WITH Catchpole( I
Bm COLLIERCATCHPOLE.CO.UK
Looking for aggregates,
paving, walling and edging?

GETTING YOUR GARDEN cickon mﬂ:m
READY FOR SUNSHINE? '

Wit el | IPSWACH and COLCHESTER far 2 wid-rmygm ol fencing, elis, decking
i, Srificial prase, shewers, decorsiioe apgredgales and mech, much mive

Witk srrace pau can ot b an nfepeedend buldes merchan! which b been
oo e admicst 1 o

COLCHESTER 01206 715500 | IPSWICH 01473 58%608

Bland Landscapes Ltd

"iﬂE Fl‘iﬂf
TR
ﬁﬂ' PLA »

PLANT CENTRE
GARDEM & CAFE
For Specialis! and Poputar Planfs

Rencvamed plant nursery right on pour
door step, eslabiished by Ruper and
Sara in the waled gamdlen at East
Berghol Flacs.

Earden & Arborelum open ar -Sepl
Calé and git Shop OFEN DAIL ¥
1iam-5om
Ensl Bargholl Flace, GOV GU
Tad: (01 206) 280 224

Our services include:
Treework Specialists Al 'ypes Fencing inc
Felling Eguesiian Fencing
Pruring Driveways
01206 230882 Feducing Petios
www.blandlandscapes.couk  pochonie Turfing
g Sturrp Grinding Planfing
lvydene, Frating Rood :
Colchester, Fssex, CO7 757 Soasoned Logs Grass Cutiing
30
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DEDHAM VALE TREE SURGERY Mending your home

ORWELL , .
ELECTRICAL all us for a fre
LIMITED guataron

95 School Lane, Stratford S4. Mary,
Suffoll, COT &l 2
811098 Tel: 0 206 32069
; Mfiab: 07534424403
E-Mail: minmorvcliclecmcal oo uk
www.omwellekcinoal couk

e T e (Dl W=

-
ACER TREE SPECIALISTS LTD ' ar \
BAILAND )
All staff NPTC qualified and fully insured. 10 million public liability Av ery
e 24 hours emergency tree work ':DN STRUCTION LTD
e All aspects of tree work under taken . Domestic Electrician
* Hedge maintenance and reductions. EXGUISITE ATTERTION To DETAILL Lacal, reliable,
. compaetitively priced
e Stump grinding
e Tree removal ToanHaL Eegrstered Part P electrician
] THE HEATH Flumkirg
* Pruning DEDHAM Carpentry / joinary
- PoIIarding EscEx Homs improvemanis’ malnfansncs
. L . Lo7 EET, 2 The Gardans,
25 years experience. For a free no obligation estimate 01206 323230 Raydon (=1 H
- - Tel: 01472 311261 s )
Call 07786836928 or 07891135561 PR DAL ANCONSTRETICTAATED, CO) 1 M ST
Or Email Acertreespecialists@hotmail.co.uk a:"“ R y,
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Andy Slorambe brickwork
serving the Dedbam vols

Vo | iyt w1 o qmi cmmany 1%
pripaity mpdanune, jeafing Glec pavieg lndaipa

Michael J Byles

Plumbing & Heating

T s il et
Specialist in 08 Boder installabons,
wemmmemes || e 3 S
my L]
Bailwrns v Coliba v Evan (00 400 - Oftec registered
I Plam
S.W. STIFF mﬂ also bﬁn&dﬂm ﬂ.
Carpantry & Bullding Mainlenance
For all periry & Bull
ity oul mm@ﬁlmﬁ Ted: 01208 822225
quote. No job oo small Mobile: 07717 012433
CONTACT : Steven Email: Michaeljbyles@aol com

on 07811 005241

/Tume Andy Smith Roofing N

SLATING

FASCIAS AND GUTTERING Fas mare infarmation can kst
LEADWWOIRK Harvest Cottage, Upper Street
POINTING Stratford 54 Mary CO7 BIW
GENERAL PROPERTY MAINTEMNANCE 01206 322882
30 YEARS EXPERIENCE

\\_ ﬂnﬂaﬂﬁﬁ’l

étﬂ'nt}n B=len il g e Wi'm are G

Troches 0 Lsmbesd Dasiicr
For @l jarur inders! and extoras ;.umr.l..':_q arad derrntivg sk

-lﬁ'- Fhsors, Windmos Skimdme wrd Fasone ..iII Flooy aupd Wiall Tiling I
.{' Arfermg amd Oy & Wallpapeting
d"' G ﬂ'.l'runr aricd Adrimlormee .‘5 MNEE e alrfred b

A PROFESSMIOMAL PAINTING & DECORATING SERVICE

LA FELFLE YO AN TIRLEST
For a FREE Esimate Contac] Sleve Ferguscn on OF T8 357322 or 01208 3793351
Ul D e N T T —Wlmg@bi:mrﬂlmm

e

|

H.C. SMITH
BUILDERS

SKILLED WORKERS

ESSEX SUFFOLK

BRICKWORK EXTENSIONS REPAIRS

LANDSCAPING PATIOS REPOINTING

RELIABLE. FRIENDLY. METICULOUS.

XRENQUIRIES@HCSMITHBUILDERS.CO.UK
. 07468 456772

WWW.HCSMITHBUILDERS.CO.UK

Sorax, Eaxi Erd, Easl Bangholl, Colchester, Essex OOT BX0
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Ashley Short

Carpentry, Joinery, Property Maintenance
& General Handyman

Kitchen fitting -
Bespoke units made
Decorating,
Renovations

No Job too small
Local and Reliable

01473 311226 07904 875556
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Jackson

Plumbing and Heating 1

East Anglia Ltd

2 Instalkation - we it all makes s nodes
ofbaikers. Combi and condensing specialss

0 Servicing - i medels seniced from £50100

2 Repair and Maintenance - suon
maaraniesdd, highh shilled engimeers

4 H'LIT'Il]IIg = Batwvis, cvliaders, Jeks ol

o 0AP 15% Discount

-_— . . . -
# special discounts for residents ¥

of Higham, Hollon 51 Mary,
Im,mnmamamus:m l

£10.00 discount - Servicing I
Dboders and minor fepairs

£30.00 discount - larger BOAIE

E180 discount - boiler changes

B 250 discount - full instattation '

! 07834 612009 |
' 01206 322063 ,
| 01473 214215 |

I SRl e e re wieR |indeetakend

Oil boiler Service Engineer.
Very experienced in fault diagnosis and repair, servicing and installation of oil
fired bellers and heating systama.
Local, Rellable, Competent,
Nick Mamo Tel. 01206 337316 or 07896 054439

David Price TEL
s ISR
Paricd and Lioderm Properies MORBILE

inlprinr ael Frferny

i Pt REC s S AT e
G bt o b

Fros Exfmale.  Faby heoed

Ower 30 years Experience

07872 001929

e g boa w13 @ hesa oy

_-—-—*

@ David Friend oiveatig sonice: 4B

0il Fired Boiler Service, Repair and Installstion Specialist

Servicing and commissioning of oll fired boilers.
Boller and syslem breakdowni.

AGA's, Raybums and Slanleys.

Oif fank replocement and insiallation,

O boller replacement.

AN cenirol healing syslem componenis catered for.

YV WYYVYYY

Ne call oul charge. Free quobes.

Tel 01394 411839 Mobile 07786 971425

RUSSELL SMITH

HIGH QUALITY PANSOR
PAINTER & DECORATOR Hhombing & Nbatig Servios
¥ Gas Safe Registered Enginesrs
Local, Friendly & Relable Service

v Baoiar & Cenfral Heading
Insiallabicns, Seracrng & Hepairs

“ Poyier Flustng

+« Urick2r Floor Heating

+ Bathmoocers, Wet Rooms=

Taps= & Showers

+ Sutters, Downpiped

TEL: 01206 323520 07912 161 646
s P, Schhwal Road. | ki hestar S e e Ty
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In the House

= Tradfieesal e Posss Swesgding

+ COTY nspetions
+ Salety Carnficats hssad

» Fully L
ANDREW SMITH [ TV & Audi |
01208 231718 = OTB4B6 249820 L= u 10
Y HARIACS FaCWS L0 AAHUSSTHEE. BRSEN (Om A8 %@&Q 5“' “tin“s
Nigel Bruce I Are you having trouble setting up or
Industrial & Domestic operating your TV / Audioor DVD?
ELECTRICIAN Has your equipmentstopped working?
"The Swift', Lipper Strect, Stratfond St. Mary, Does your TV need are-tune?

Colchester CO7 6JW
Telephone: 01206 322751 _/) Helpis at hand -Call Toby Hicks
01449771991 /07968 686035

— .
L >2GORDON SHORT

PAIHTEE FINTERIOR & EXTERIOR,
PROPERTY MAINTENAMCE
& GENMERAL HAMNDYMAMN

& Trustworthy and afficlant

® Property Maintenance edwards dE&iE“ group

& Ceneral Handyrman Ceser 35 yoars of peskmaaeal making A Aiing

ol culens mrd bivvdy anerrg Fae ey Damal o lelsbe
e Mo job too small or too big A
Fahtis, selyapess perés foer coeeringe,
[ TR gty b uptsialmy

e Local and reliable

Wil can whesmrases o £l Berghol 0 ihe
wuhaiis: wwe sfesasdansgngroup.co.uk
e

= GIVE ME A CALL: it
uu-r:s 313053 / 07773 236642 Eoci B, G GO BT

gordonshort1959@icloud.com
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AERIAL & SATELLITE SPECIALISTS

- DEGETAL TV AERSALS

- SKY & FREESAT

- ADDITEONAL TV PORNTS (((( J))))
» TV WALL MOUNTING

- WIFI EXTENDERS .

- AUDEIO SYSTEMS INCLUDING SONOS

- BUGULAR ALARMS

. CCTV SYSTEMS (E_':f'ﬂ

- REPAIRS & MAINTENANCE " fee Huss sdass ol

Cidl= ROH & TRESTMARK APPROVED

dgall] cai  MBE ..o

Essex & suffolk e
RESTESOLUTIONS
Foue bocsl pest control edperts
Ta# haine B buislneds

&  Fres sdwice, fast responss

&  Highly secrpfited, Tully qushlisd & isiined

»  Diponest - unmarked weihices
infoeandspestsadutions.co.ul
Tal: 01473 328092 (Hedbrook]

— .

SCHOFIELD

REMOVALS pa vois

Removals and Storag

T,
o ow | W e covwer local. nationl ano We hawe o I o 1
inErmationzgl moses ﬂ Al salbe sl -sare units

4§ .'r" LALIAE FRCF] i W vl T I'ee 'I.I LRI S

o fall packing services. We're always happy to helgd

— Your move, safe in our hands —

L2 2330376 | wovewd scholisldremovalicosk | infe@schali=kiiremovalieooak
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Pest Sﬂiutinn*’ﬂ

Tha answer to all your Best Probilems

Free advice and quotations

Rats, Mice, Wasps, Squirrels,
Maoles, Cluster Flies, Bed Bugs,
Fleas, Moths, to name a few!

The Street, Raydon, IPT 5LW
01473 396807
info@pestsolution.co.uk
www.pestsolution.co.uk

gare worke rogquined

13 pemddn GFE VENE Lo PeO{-
W DRl g R

" ! b .
FLil and pari-time

= Flawliba Hibuis
» Py fo meich muaidursbors o sgperience
= Tomming previckesd T ¢ eapsiv sd
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DianaM
Cleaning

» Home weakly cleaning
« Home deap claaning

& [Hfice cleaning
Conmlact nformsation; Deana Maringa

Mobile number:
07925 624123

Email addnesa:
dianamarinovaf | @yahoo.co.uk




Professional Services
— R —

o
f edicare
“ Foot Clinic 1
London House, High Street,
Dedham CO7 6HA

Tel: 01204 3224674 ’ .

> ; Foot health ™,
e P " check and
:hh: m.ptdl:muhﬂ:l‘ﬁ.;ﬂ.uk h:’:::::",:’;f
maik: nicola.pedicare@gmail.com
| Mob: 07732 039726 P e

g

ﬂgﬁnd

Chiropractic

Supporting Your Wellness

Inga Hurren Rregistered Chiropractor

4 Church Mews, High Street, Nayland CO6 4JF
t: 01206 264139

e: enquiries@naylandchiropractic.co.uk
w: www.naylandchiropractic.co.uk

Chiropody/Podiatry service

Covermy Stratford, Higham, Holton
Raydon & all local areas

Far engueries please contact

01473 211217
07803601085
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Body Mind as One

brings movement & mindfulness to adults
of anyage, gender and ability

Baoly Mimd a5 (e

Classes online
Movement & Mindfulness (ZOOM)
Yogalates™ (Pilates & Yogafusion)
£18 per person
Tuesday& Fridays9:30 to 11:00 am

When lock-down eases
Body Mind asOne
group classes will be available

Mindfulness (ZOOM)
Gentle movement & guided relaxation

£12 per person Lf*‘?-

Monday & Fridays7:00 to 8:00 pm

www.bodymindasone.com

Dedicated to getting you better.

DEDHAM
OSTEOPATHY

H!II. K MM & SCLIRICA

Artnrels g £ -|'I|'I'.-.'-:-

Luke Jackman Bsc Hons Ost
Reglstered Osteapath
Teb Q1206 323 239/ 07974 144593
W dednamosteopathy.couk
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I'/r Penrose & Partners
VETERINARY SURGEONS

Upper Street
STRATFORD ST MARY
Tel: 01206 323414

“Friendly, Professional, Local®

Mon-Fri B,45-12,30 & 2.30-8,30 (4,00 Wtd-;\"]
Sat moming at Brinkley Lana

Consuations by Appoinirment
Oparating Theatre

Main Branch TD Brinkley Lane, Highwoods,
Colchastor 01208 842808
wwew. penrosevels couk _‘/‘]

DIY LIVERY

Barn style stables
Large paddocks
Mané&ge

Cross country jumps

n.ll

| 10T UF A0 SR059.26

graham aivc-ltd.co.uk

THE BARN
VETERINARY PRACTICE
Robert M Hill BVMS MRCVS

Wieribemn Masl, Copdocl, (i

Tick: (KIT3 TROE[ 3
24, Achero® Rondl falT Nonsich Roud), lpewich

Tel: 01473 T43460
Conmuliati ;
ﬂ.ﬂl.'-' Hﬁﬁ;ﬂbﬂ‘pn
Pty i W M- T,

St ey T - ] Zrvomsin.

Samnadan s |8 B vl e omiy |
MHEHERN D ACNOR TR, METNCAL

ANE SURGHCAL FACTLITIES 0N SITE
Ol PARKING
wrpcal Upepony Theas » |/ i s
Fadinenpin Depauren| = Elasmenioprpin
Ul b huosrnbonny o rpa ol sty = [ fiossoncy
ot lration wialhy i vl & Syl
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- Estate Agents + Lettings - Valuations

- Lana & Property Management

Chapman Stickels

Suffalk and Morth Exsex

Providing unrivalled local knowledge, combining

traditional service with a modern marketing approach.

Please visit us at
The Corn Exchange, Hadleigh.

Or call us

01473 372372

Chapman Stickels .
ST ECTEnGe. Mareet Flac o] e S [ SN
I A A e kel Ik W MrmArSte kals ek

46

STORAGE CONTAINERS
TO LET

NOTLEY ENTERPRISE PARK
RAYDON
CO7 6QD

20ft. - £70 per month + VAT
40ft. - £120 per month + VAT

Let on Easy In / Easy Out Terms
Secure Site
24 Hour Access

Contact:
MNicholas Percival Surveyors
T: 012086 563222

E: info@nicholaspercival.co.uk
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Grier/~Partners

fndusos facobock b Twitter Grier: Partners
W griemndpaniners couk -
For Bl amfad
b B ot parmers o b
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Prinfed by K-D 8, Chatlisham, [01473) 852 354

Benefice Letter

As | write this letter, the clocks have recently changed and we are now getting used once
again to the dark evenings. | heard several times, the comment 'surely we don't need an
extra hour of this wretched year!' and maybe, like many others you are also wishing this
year with all its difficulties was well and truly behind us.

In his letter last month, Simon helped us to look forward, on a number of fronts. Advent is
the start of the new church year. | always think it is rather strange that we have so many
different 'new year' starting points. The financial year starts on 6th April, at least for tax
purposes, but many accounting years end in December and begin in January, in line with
the calendar year. In the world of Education, September marks the start of the new year
but for the Anglican Church, the beginning of December marks the start of a new year, with
a new lectionary of readings and themes. It is a time to look forward.

We are very much hoping that restrictions start to be eased in time for Christmas and we
have planned a range of services in December that we hope will take place in person. One
very eagerly awaited service will be the Licensing on 14th December of our new priest in
charge Rev'd. Manette Crossman. If this is able to go ahead as planned, it will necessarily
be restricted in number and therefore by invitation only, but certainly it will be no less joyful
an occasion because of that. If we cannot hold a service in the church, it will likely be
conducted through the wonders of technology. In any event, we hope the occasion will be
filmed and available for viewing.

It is appropriate at this point, to acknowledge the outstanding contribution and commitment
that Rev'd. Nicola has given throughout the two long years of the vacancy. As our licensed
Reader, Nicola voluntarily stepped into the breach arranging cover for services, attending
meetings across the Benefice and helping in every way to keep the show on the road. This
second year has truly proved to be the proverbial baptism of fire - at the same time as
working and devoting much time to voluntary activities, Nicola completed her training,
going forward to be ordained as Deacon (or curate) in September of this year. We wish to
thank Nicola for all she has done for the Benefice(and the list is long!) in sustaining an
active worshipping community and to acknowledge gratefully, the invaluable and unstinting
support of her family. Looking back over this year, we have enjoyed and been grateful for
the filmed daily reflections, the interactive Zoom services, the filmed acts of worship and
services in collaboration with the EImsett Benefice, many of which were recorded in our
local churches. Thanks are also due for the many acts of individual kindness, unspoken

and unsung that have made a huge difference to people in our local community. Thank you
Nicola!
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When Rev'd. Manette joins us in December, we will have a great team to help us move
forward on the next step of our journey - a cause for optimism and a great blessing for us

all.

Sandy Ranson - Lay Elder, Stratford St Mary.

Benefice Contacts

Deacon:
Rev’d Nicola Tindall: 01787 212340 nicolajtindall@btinternet.com

Please contact Rev’d Nicola to discuss any aspect of faith and services in the
Benefice including home visits.

Benefice Administrator:
Frances Torrington: 01473 312046 familytorrington@btinternet.com

Please contact Frances to talk about baptisms, confirmations, weddings and
funerals.

Benefice website: www.4marys.org.uk

Churchwardens:
Higham Hugo Parker 01206 337234

Holton Richard Noel 01206 298276
Paul Torrington 01473 312046

Raydon Geoff Horrex 01473 310422
Simon Tennent 01473 310320
Stratford Jonathan Dewey 01206 322148
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Benefice Services and Events

Please note: Due to Covid restrictions
there will be no House Group in
December

Stratford St Mary Church (Lady Chapel -
accessed via churchyard) will be open for
Private Prayer on Wednesdays &
Saturdays 10.00 am to 2.00 pm. The
other churches in the Benefice will be
closed except for Sundays when services
take place.

Services in December

Please check our website for current
updates: www.4marys.org.uk.

6th December
Stratford  10am Holy Communion

13th December
Holton 10am. Holy Communion

14th December
Stratford* Licensing of Rev'd. Manette
Crossman

15th December online
The Benefice Carol Service
(see website / fb page for details)

20th December

Higham 10.00 am Holy Communion
Stratford 10.00 am Family Hour Nativity
in the Parish Rm.

24th December

Higham 3.30pm Crib Service
(commences on village green).
Holton  11.30 pm Midnight Mass

25t December
Raydon 9.30 am Family Communion
Stratford 9.30 am Family Service
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27th December
Raydon 10.00 am Holy Communion

* The Licensing of Rev'd Manette as
Priest in Charge for the Benefice will be
by invitation only to comply with current
restrictions. It is hoped that the service will
be filmed and afterwards available online.
See website for details.

A mid-week service of Morning Prayer in
the Parish Rm, SSM, will take place on
Wednesday 16" December at 10am.
Please contact Christine Cousins 01206

322530 if you would like to attend.

Benefice Advent Bible Study

This year the Advent Bible Study is via
Zoom, using the book ‘A Strange
Christmas’ by Krish Kandiah. If you just
wish to join the weekly group meeting
please let Rev'd. Nicola know and she will
send you the relevant pages. For those
without access to a computer we will
make the discussions available in paper
form.

The first meeting is on Monday 30t Nov.
at 7pm and the link is
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/
85676369375?pwd=MFJVOTd3NOptOW9
YelRVeDRVcmttdz09

Meeting ID: 856 7636 9375

Passcode: 249732

Other course dates are: Mon. 7t
December, Tues. 15" December, and
Mon. 21t December. Each session will
last between 60 and 90 minutes. Please
contact Rev'd. Nicola for the weekly Zoom
link.




Elders
Our Benefice is fortunate to have three lay elders, appointed locally and
licensed to help and assist with certain aspects of church ministry. For
example, they may undertake pastoral work e.g. visiting people in their
homes or in hospital, work with young people in running family and
children’s services and assist with general church services. The lay elders
work as part of our local ministry team and may be contacted about local
church matters if churchwardens are unavailable.

Christine Cousins 01206 322530

Janet Dewey 01206 322148
Sandy Ranson 01206 322156

For your Prayers

For healing, for those who are ill or in need, in our parishes and beyond:

Higham: Nicholas Maxwell-Lawford, lan & Val Boothman, Gill Wilson &
family, Penny Watkins, Amanda Berry, Margaret & Peter Snelling

Holton: Ron & Angela Stedman, Sylvia Golding

Raydon: David Lugger, Michael Mumford, May Peacock, Janie O’'Brien &
her family

SSM: Nancy Ablitt, Laura Kerry, Josie Thompson & family
Others: Helen Gregory
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